




Dear Parish Council

As you may be aware Holly and myself run Bubblewrap After School Club in
Longwick, until Easter this year we ran out of the Scout Hut which unfortunately
has been repurposed thus leaving us homeless.

The school has very kindly offered us space within the school building, however the
current available space does not meet the needs of the children in our care. Below
is an outline of the care we strive to provide.

Our aim is to provide sessions where there is time for children to choose, to relax
and explore through play – either independently or with other children – or join in
with one of the fun activities led by our friendly, experienced and qualified staff.

Children are free to choose activities and resources as they wish. There will always
be a selection of activities and resources available, including dressing up, craft,
board games, construction, computer games, physical play, cookery, and reading.

No matter how children choose to spend their time, whether it’s indoors or outside,
we encourage them to be self-confident and self-reliant, to help further their
development as individuals.

Our clubs are Ofsted-registered, and offer either half or full sessions, to suit family’s
needs.

We would like to improve the environment we have for the after school club and
meet the needs of all children joining us. We also recognise the increased need for
wrap-around care due to the growth of Longwick.

Jade (Headteacher) has kindly offered us the use of the Stem Lab but this needs
thorough repurposing to enable us to provide the care we wish to.

In carrying out the project, we feel we can not only support more families with
wrap-around care but also children in the community with SEND and complex needs
within Longwick School. Our shared vision with the school is to create a nurturing
space with soft furnishing and accessible storage, incorporating a much needed
sensory provision.

In the school day this area would be a vital addition, providing a safe space for
children with SEND, the SENDco and the family liaison officer to carry out their
essential work.

In addition to the Stem Lab the kitchen and eating area within the school is limited.
To enable us to provide food we would ideally like to be able to add more storage
units to the walls, a new cooker and large capacity fridge (instead of the milk fridge



we currently use). This would benefit all the children that attend Longwick School
not just those that attend Bubblewrap. Currently the children eat in the School Hall
on the lunch tables. From September this will not be possible as the external sports
provision will have the use of the Hall. As a knock on effect this will leave us
needing tables and chairs to eat at (appox 20).

Unfortunately we do not have the finances to undertake this massive task and
therefore wish to apply for a grant from the Parish Council to enable us to realise
our shared dreams. Please see below an outline of the work required and estimated
cost.

Bubblewrap / Stem Lab

Work to be carried out and resources needed

· Clear down of the room
· Repaint
· Re-floor
· Storage units
· Sensory items such as bubble lamps and sensory walls
· Celebration wall for bubble wrap children and their nurturing activities

with us
· Soft furnishings

Eating space

Work to be carried out and resources needed

· Units on the kitchen walls added for storage
· X18 chairs and tables
· New cooker and new fridge (large capacity to help with storing our

foods)
· Repaint of the area to make is more attractive and welcoming for the

children

We have costed the resource and refurbishment of this project to cost £40,000

We look forward to hearing from you.


